
2018: TERM 4, Week 4                    09/11/2018 

From the Headmaster 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers and members of our community, 
 
Celebrating our 107th birthday last week was a great Southwell occasion. Affectionately known as Founders Day, it is 
traditionally the only day of the year that we gather on the Oval to celebrate our history, people and our present. 
 
We celebrated being 107 by; 
¶ Being together for our traditional Founders Day Chapel Service, with special guest Canon Andrew White (The Bishop of 
Baghdad) delivering a lively and inspiring sermon. 

¶ Being together in the Great Hall to listen to passionate old boy Brett Maber reminisce & also speak as a member of the 
current Old Boys and Girls Association committee and as a current father. 

¶ Being together in the Great Hall to view a historical timeline photograph presentation by our Deputy Head Prefects on the 
large screen, listen to our Head prefects describing why they love Southwell and to enjoy our Kapa Haka group and 
Rock Bands perform. 

¶ Having our two youngest students cutting our birthday cake. 
¶ Being on the Oval to  

¶ enjoy having every child and staff member performing in their House line dance 
¶ enjoy a whole school conga dance 
¶ launching our new Southwell flag from the Chapel tower. 

 
From our humble beginnings in 1911 to the Southwell of today, Founders Day is a highlight on our annual calendar as we 
celebrate our heart warming story of commitment, loyalty, hardship, inspiration, achievement and dedication. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
Jason Speedy 
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Our Southwell People ð Mrs Karina Halley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As the Event/Retail Manager at Southwell, I love seeing: 
The Old Boys and Girls return to have their weddings at Southwell.  I love making their special day the best 
day they can imagine. I enjoy managing all events, from dance schools, conferences, cocktail evenings and 
concerts. Not to mention the leavers dinner which is a very special evening for the students.  From a retail 
point of view, I love seeing the children in their full uniform for the first time and the pride that they show is a 
great moment to see. 

 
A successful education from my perspective: 
Is allowing a child to grow around the people and the surroundings and being offered amazing  
opportunities.  We have some incredible students at Southwell. May I say we also have one of the best Rock 
Bands!  

 
I believe in Southwell because: 
Of the work ethic and every opportunity it has to offer.  I have been driving through the gates of these      
beautiful grounds for over 15 years and I love coming to work!  I love the staff, families and the community I 
work with. The work can be demanding but the people make it rewarding.   
 
I love to: 
Watch the children grow from New Entrants to Year 8. I love seeing the bride and groom on their special day, 
Happy! 

 
My favourite place outside of Southwell is: 
Home and with Family.  

 
My ideal leisure moment is: 
Fishing/socialising & cooking.  Spending time with my 3 beautiful granddaughters and 
their parents.  And they are beautiful (not biased at all). 


